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Wheatland County 
Highway 1 RR 1 
Strathmore Alberta, T1P 1J6 
 
 
Dear Mr. Henderson,   
 
As you are aware, with the opening of the Wheatland Crossing School, the four community schools in 
Standard, Gleichen, Hussar and Rockyford are no longer in use and have been declared surplus to the 
needs of Golden Hills.   
  
To date, the Village of Rockyford and the Town of Standard have taken ownership of school properties in 
their corresponding communities. 
 
As of May 29, 2018, our Board of Trustees acknowledged the receipt of Councils’ request for the potential 
transfer of the Central Bow Valley School land to Wheatland County.  We appreciate your intent to use the 
land to support and enhance the community. 
 
Further to our Board meeting on April 28, 2020, it has come to our attention that we have not yet received 
Councils’ request for the potential transfer of the Hussar School land site, at this time we would request a 
reply from Wheatland County regarding a formal expression of interest in the school land site in Hussar. 
  
If you require any additional information on either of these properties, please do not hesitate to contact 
me.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Bevan Daverne 
Superintendent of Schools 
 
CC: Kate Brandt, CAO, Village of Hussar 
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